
President’s  

 

Hello everybody.  

Well, it's the month of April and  

this will be the last newsletter that I  

write to you, because in April we have the elections  

for new officers. It has been my pleasure and a joy  

to have served as your president. I would like to  

thank all of you so much for having enriched my  

life this last year. I would also like to thank all  

of my officers and committing chair people for their hard work and 

dedication in this last year. 

 

So, also in April Cheryl demonstrating blocks to use up your scraps. 

In May we will have a potluck and the installation of officers. Also 

remember that on March 20th between the hours of 10 and 2 at the 

Great Plains Museum we are going to teach children ages 10 and 

above to put together a 4 patch by hand. 

 

So in conclusion and for the last time bee kind, bee happy, and bee 

creative. 

 

Sandra 
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Upcoming Events 

March 20 - 10-2 Great 
Plains Museum “Teaching 
children how to hand 
sew a 4 patch” 

April 8 6:30 pm WMQG 
meeting at First Baptist 
Church West  “A Great 
Way to Use Up Scraps” 
by Sheril“ and Voting for 
officers 

April 12  10 am - 2pm  
pm Sew Social at First 
Baptist Church East in 
the middle building 

OUR OFFICERS 

President:  Sandra Hearn     
V. President:  Peggy Coe  
Secretary:  Barbara Johnston-
Treasurer:  LaDonna Myer 
Programs:  Sherrel Boydston 
and Amanda Thomas                                      
Hospitality: Jan Crain-
Wayman                                
Community Sew: Susan Taylor                                      
TLC: Plezie Johnson                     
Ways & Means: Dee Frizzel & 
Cris Ross                               
Membership: Donna Klein   
Historian:                         
Publicity: Kathy Burnett           
Newsletter, Facebook, 
Webpage: Vicki Nightingale         
Quilt Show Chairman: Cris 
Ross        

Proposed New Slate of Officers for 2019-2020 

President - Nancy Wicker 

Vice-President - Peggy Coe 

Secretary - Barbara Johnston 

Treasurer - Marilyn Sikes and Susan Carpenter 

Programs - Mitchie Brown and Lenor Davis 

Nominations can also be taken from the floor 



 

 

 

The WMQG March 11, 2019 Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. 

Birthdays for March were Sheryl Boydston, Sandra Malicoat, Thelma Smith, Nel Wallace 

and Polly Ziepelt. 

The February 2019 minutes  were approved (1st Polly Ziepelt, 2nd Nancy Wicker), 

The February 2019 Treasures Reports was approved (1st Virginia Williams, 2nd Vicki Night-
ingale 

Sandra explained a request from the Great Plains Museum until Jana Brown the museum 

representative arrived. The museum would like to teach children of ages 10 on up to hand 

sew 9 patches and would appreciate volunteers to help. She explained this is a parental 

supervised event. All supplies were being provided. The date is March 20 and times to vol-
unteer are 10-12 and 12-2. Sandra said a sign up sheet was circulating and suggested vol-

unteers bring a traditional quilt to show at the class. 

Vice President Peggy Coe announced the Slate of nominated officers that will be voted on 

next month. She also explained that anyone was free to submit their name and be voted 

along with  the following names: 

President: Nancy Wicker 

Treasurer: Marily Sikes (and Susan Carpenter) 

Programs Mitchi Brown and (Lenore Davis) 

Future Programs are: 

April Vote for Officers and Precision Piecing by  LaDonna Meyers 

May instillation of new officers and Potluck meal 

Dee Fizzel said the next Sew Social would be a Tulips pattern. It is 10 am-2 pm at First 

Baptist East church middle portable. It is a mini-potluck. The meeting was adjourned at 

7:19 and the program commenced. 

Tonight's program was a Member Trunk Show. 

WMQG PO Box 7094   Lawton OK 73505-7094                                     www.wmqg.net                                                    Page 2 



WMQG PO Box 7094   Lawton OK 73505-7094                                     www.wmqg.net                                                  Page 3 

Treasurer’s report 

 Wichita Mountains Quilt Guild 

February 2019 

 

Beginning Balance – 2/1/2019      $ 6,661.06 

Income 

  Interest $ 0.55 

  Quilt entries (wrong account)  850.00 

  Workshops 300.00   1,150.55 

Subtotal        7,811.61 

Expenses 

  Community Service   $62.60 

  Insurance    500.00 

  Payment to Church   400.00 

  Workshop    500.00   1,462.60 

Ending Balance – 2/28/2019 $      6,349.01 

Savings Account – 10/1/2018    $ 1,226.06 

Interest Income     $0.78 

Savings Account – 12/31/2018    $ 1,226.84 

April Snacks 

Savory: Cris Ross, Donna Klein, 
Amanda 

Sweet: Cindy Sheppard, Diane 
Frizzell, Shirel Boydston 



It's in the bag. 
 

I am not sure when it is but the Shop Hop is coming.  Now, I don't know about the rest of you but 
I tend to buy a bit too much to carry.  So for April's Sew Social you will need the following 
 
Fabric requirements :  these fabrics should play nicely with each other, some contrast 
1/4 yard fabric one 
1/3 yard fabric two 
1/4 yard of fabric three 
1/2 yard fabric four 
1/4 yard fusible interfacing 
 
Cutting Instructions 
 
Fabric 1)  2 -  5 1/4 inch x 16 3/4 inch rectangles 
Fabric 2)  2 -  8 1/4 inch x 16 3/4 inch rectangles 
Fabric 3)  2 - 2 1/2 inch by width of fabric 
Fabric 4)  1 - 13 inch x 32 1/4 rectangle 
Fusible interfacing) 2 - 1 1/2 inch by width of fabric 
                               2 - 5 1/4 inch x 16 3/4 inch rectangles 
                               2 - 8 1/4 inch x 16 3/4 inch rectangles 
 
Also bring your favorite sewing items and a small dish to share.  You can also work on a project 
of your own if you so desire. 
Hope to see all of you there. 
 

April Programs 
 

“A Great Way to Use Up Scraps” by Cheryl  

Cheryl will be demonstrating blocks that would be a great way to use up your scraps. So be pre-
pared to find ways to use your odd bits and pieces of fabric you could not bear to give away.  

The voting for officers will be done. 

Also, if you didn’t get a chance to tell your Quilt Story in March, bring your quilts and do it in 
April. 

In May the instillation of the new officers will include a potluck dinner. Bring your fa-
vorite dish. 

Members who joined in March are Jackie Richardson , Renee Childress, Tami Mihalik, and Judy 
Hawkins  
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